HALIFAX BOARD OF SELECTMEN

EXECUTIVE SESSION

TUESDAY, JANUARY 28, 2014 – 10:35 P.M.

SELECTMEN MEETING ROOM

-------------------------------------------------------------

Moved by Garron and seconded by Schleiff, the Board voted as follows to enter into Executive Session with Selectmen Troy Garron, Kim Roy and Michael Schleiff to discuss contract negotiations for Interim Fire Chief:
	Troy E. Garron
	-
	Yes

	Kim R. Roy
	-
	Yes

	Michael J. Schleiff
	-
	Yes


Roy began by saying that Interim Fire Chief Jeff Cuozzo originally was asking for what the current fire chief is making but changed it to nine (9) percent less ($89,901.16).  She added that his children now will be in day care so he is asking for an increase of $600.00, which she thinks is worth it.

Garron has no problem giving him the increase pointing out that it short term.

Seelig is going to ask the town accountant and fire department administrative assistant the vacation time that is owed to Fire Chief Carrico.  

Schleiff was also okay with the request seeing as he is filling in and should be compensated for the new position.

Roy does not want to change the policy.

Seelig asked about responsibilities for the interim chief and it was stated policies and procedures not be changed without coming to the Board of Selectmen.  Seelig will get something typed up but February 7th for the Board to review.

Garron added that any hiring needs to go before the Board. 

Moved by Garron and seconded by Roy, the Board unanimously voted to have Seelig type up a proposal regarding no changes in policies and procedures and any hiring needs to come before the Board of Selectmen.

Moved by Garron and seconded by Roy, the Board voted as follows to come out of Executive Session at 10:45 p.m.:

	Troy E. Garron
	-
	Yes

	Kim R. Roy
	-
	Yes

	Michael J. Schleiff
	-
	Yes


---------------------------------------------------

Kim R. Roy

Clerk

/pjm

